

State of New Jersey

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

Solid and Hazardous Waste Program P.O. Box 414

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0414 Tel. # 609-984-3438 Fax. # 609-633-1112 BOB MARTIN
Commissioner

Melinda Williams, Acting Director Salem County Utilities Authority P.O. Box 890 52 McKillip Road Alloway, New Jersey 08001-0890

Dear Ms: Williams:

CHRIS CHRISTIE

KIM GUADAGNO

Lt. Governor

Governor

On March 29, 2010 the Department of Environmental Protection's Solid and Hazardous Waste Program received a request for an administrative action to modify the Salem County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) to allow South Jersey Agricultural, Inc. Class B recycling facility to accept up to 10,000 cubic yards of leaves/grass per year. Previously, on February 17, 1993, the Salem County Board of Chosen Freeholders adopted an amendment to their County Plan to include South Jersey Agricultural, Inc. Class B recycling center to be located Block 60, Lot 11 in Upper Pittsgrove Township, Salem County for the acceptance of Class B materials such as stumps, tree trunks, and large limbs and reduce them into wood chips, mulch, compost and soil. This amendment was certified as approved by the Department on August 2, 1993.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11 (b) 5, the modification of an existing facility can be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, this administrative action is hereby approved pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a permit modification to the subject facility for the above noted operational changes.

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. Ali of my staff at (609) 984-9773 or at najwa.ali@dep.state.nj.us.

Sincerely,

Guy Watson, Chief

Bureau of Recycling and Planning

Watson